
MAY 2025 BOARD MEETING  

UTILITIES MANAGER MIKE SUNDBY ALONG WITH CHARLES SLAGTER 

 

 
1.  I’D LIKE TO INTRODUCE YOUR NEW UTILITIES MANAGER CHARLES SLAGTER.  I 

BELIEVE I’M A GOOD JUDGE OF CHARACTER AND I BELIEVE ADAM HAS HIRED THE 
RIGHT GUY FOR THE JOB. 

2.  WE CONTINUE TO HAVE MAJOR CONSTRUCTION ALONG HIGHWAY 89 WITH THE 
REPAVING, ELECTRICAL BOXES INSTALLED, AND THE CULVERT REPLACEMENT 
PROJECT ALL AT THE SAME TIME  

3. WE WERE SCHEDULED FOR MAIN WATER LINE SHUTDOWN ON TUESDAY MAY 20TH.  
HOWEVER, THE CONTRACTOR PURCHASED THE WRONG SIZE PIPE AND FITTINGS.     

4. WE RESCHEDULED FOR MAY 22nd.  UNFORTUNATELY, WE WERE UNABLE TO ISOLATE 
JUST THAT AREA FROM HIDEWAY TO HUMPHREY CIRCLE AND WE HAD TO 
SHUTDOWN A PORTION OF GREENVILLE TO MAKE THE NECESSARY MAIN PIPELINE 
RELOCATION.  AND ONCE AGAIN, A BOIL WATER NOTICE WAS REQUIRED AND GIVEN. 

5. THE PIPELINE RELOCATION WAS REQUIRED BY CAL TRANS.  APPARENTLY, OUR WATER 
MAIN CAME AFTER CAL TRANS CMP (CORRUGATED METAL PIPE).  THE 
REPLACEMENT CMP WAS AT THE SAME ELEVATION THAT OUR 8” MAIN WAS AT AND 
REQUIRED RELOCATING. 

6. PLUMAS COUNTY IS UNDER CONTRACT FOR THE MAINTENANCE OF GREENVILLE 
STREETSCAPE UNTIL SEPTEMBER 2025. PLUMAS COUNTY HAS COMPLETELY 
DROPPED THE BALL. NUMEROUS SHRUBS AND TREES HAVE DIED AND I BELIEVE WE 
SHOULD ASK FOR COMPENSATION TO REPLACE DEAD TREES AND SHRUBS. LAST 
WEEK, I REQUESTED THE KEYS FOR THE CONTROL BOX. WE ARE NOW TAKING OVER 
RESPONSIBILITY DUE TO PLUMAS COUNTY’S INABILITY TO ABIDE BY THE CONTRACT.  

7. THE SOLAR POOL PROJECT IS COMPLETE ALONG WITH THE BEAUTIFICATION OF THE 
POOL AREA WITH NEW ROCK, BARK AND PLANTS.  I CAN’T TEST THE SOLAR PANELS 
UNTIL THE POOL IS FILLED AND RUNNING. 

8. THE PARKS BOARD IS ACTIVELY PURSUING THE POOL PLASTERING AND DECK 
REPLACEMENT PROJECT.   

9. THE NEW PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT IS BEING INSTALLED THIS WEEK AND LOOKS 
INCREDIBLE. 

10. UNFORTUNATELY, GEORGE DECIDED TO QUIT RATHER THAN CHANGE JOB 
DESCRIPTIONS. 

11. WE HIRED A YOUNG MAN FROM DIG IT.  HIS NAME IS LUCAS MONTOYA.  WE ARE 
VERY HAPPY TO HAVE HIM COME ON BOARD. 



12. WE ARE PROMOTING SOMMER CUNNINGHAM TO THE POSITION OF FIELD 
SUPERVIOR.  CONGRATULATIONS SOMMER.   

13. AGAIN, GREENVILLE IS MY ADOPTED HOMETOWN.  THANK YOU FOR ALLOWING ME 
TO TRY AND LEAVE IT IN A BETTER PLACE THAN BEFORE I CAME. 
 

 


